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· WED – JUNE 4
· WED – JUNE 4
· MON – JUNE 16
· SAT – JUNE 21
· FRI – JUNE 27
· SUN – JULY 6
· FRI – AUGUST 29

· 3-5 OCTOBER
· SUN – NOVEMBER 2
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

PAST PRESIDENTS MEETING United Service Club 

6.00 pm

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE MEETING – Fran Morrison’s home, The Gap – 7.30pm

SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING – 3/24 Bott Street, Ashgrove = 9.30am.

QLD BALLET EVENING  –  presentation of balllet at Optus Playhouse – $30 (incl supper)

COMBINED PICNIC W/- BEAUDESERT CLUB

BABETTE STEPHENS MEMORIAL THEATRE EVENING

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Novptel Hotel, Brighton-le-Sands, N.S.W 

GIFT FAIR

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City




FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Dear Zontians,

The start of a new year! Last month we had the Club’s changeover dinner and the newly appointed board met for the first time this week. Even though there were only a few changes in board membership, it was still important for us to re-examine the way we do things and the goals we set. 

Committee chairmen have been appointed and the committees largely finalised. Club member participation on committees is crucial for the effective running of our projects but is also very rewarding – it adds to one’s understanding of the role of Zonta in our communities, it contributes to a sense of belonging and it ensures cohesiveness. I know we are all very busy with numerous other commitments, but I urge you to make the most of the opportunities offered by committee membership – you will get a lot out of it!

I have summarised my aspirations for the Club for the coming year in three words: 

Efficient, Effective and Effervescent! 

Efficient committees – meeting their goals in an organised timely way 

Efficient meetings – informative, well-run, participative, to-the-point   

Efficient finances -   informative, accurate, timely

Efficient communication – interesting newsletters, distribution of information, participation/sharing opportunities  

Effective service - where and when it is needed, appropriate responses

Effective fundraising activities – making the most of our efforts and talents

Effective public relations – spreading the word, raising the profile of Zonta

Effective participation – in Area, District and International initiatives

Effective membership – nurturing, sharing, inspiring others

And, partly because I needed the alliteration but more because it sums up a philosophy- Effervescent!  

The dictionary gives the following meanings: lively, animated, enthusiastic,energetic, buoyant (among others) 

At the risk of sounding like a TV evangelist - Effervescent meetings and functions raise the spirits, they are fun. Effervescent members impart vitality and energy.  Zonta is a living, thriving organisation and our effervescence communicates enthusiasm and dynamism. It is contagious!  

You can probably add another dozen that I have not thought about. It is a challenge.  

See you at the June meeting, 

Dina

PS Smile! It makes people wonder what you’re up to   


SERVICE COMMITTEE: 

Special thanks to Kay Pearse for her hospitality in inviting members to conduct their sewing bee at her home.

This was conducted around sewing machines; fabric; pins; a hot iron; cups of coffee; laughter and great fellowship and concluded at 4.00 pm.  80 comfort bags were completed and taken by Jill Reeves for collection by Windana.  Well done to all involved!!

SAFETY CARD LAUNCH:

Our two vice-presidents, Iris and Judith, recently attended the launch of the new edition of the Safety Card produced by our Club for the Northside Alliance Against Domestic Violence (NAADV).

The card is a discreet tangible resource consisting of contact details of relevant support agencies, and close to 100,000 cards have been distributed since the first edition was produced in May 2001.

Held during Domestic and Family Violence Prevention Week, the event celebrated not only the new edition of the card, but also the launch of a CD entitled Don’t Ignore This which consists of 17 songs written and sung by young people whose lives have been affected by domestic and family violence. Four of the young women performed their songs from the CD during the launch.

Queensland was the first state to establish a Commission for children and young people under its own act of Parliament in 1996. The Commission now operates as an independent statutory authority attached to the Premier’s Department.

Anyone doubting the need for such an entity, has only to considering the appalling statistics: 26% of the Australian population under the age of 18 (46% in indigenous communities) has experienced family violence; there were 14, 200 applications for protection orders under the act in the 2001-2002 financial year; in 1998-1999, a survey of 5000 young people indicated that 12% had witnessed assault.  

Authorities and field workers are increasingly using the term ‘family violence’. This is in recognition of the fact that children are also victims in homes where there are violent adult relationships. Evidence exists of stress even in utero and as children progress through childhood, they are beset by a wide range of psycho-pathologies comparable to post-traumatic stress disorder with behaviours including aggression, depression, anxiety, withdrawal, and low self-esteem. Research shows that the experience of violence is the strongest predictor of violence in the child’s own intimate relationships as an adult, and that children who experience violence are likely to model the perpetrator’s behaviour, setting in train an endless cycle of violence. 

NAADV operates under the slogan Working to Keep People Safe and works out of the Nundah Community Centre in close collaboration with local police. 


ADVOCACY:  

How useful are international petitions and letter writing campaigns as advocacy?

Information from BAOBAB, an African women’s rights NGO, suggests that they can seriously backfire and may actually do more harm than good. 

Representatives of BAOBAB have spoken out because of the problems caused by the inaccurate information in petitions now circulating worldwide in support of the Nigerian woman Amina Lawal who was sentenced last August under Sharia law to death by stoning for adultery. 

While Amina Lawal is in no immediate danger of judicial execution and her appeal is likely to succeed, BAOBAB stresses that she and others in a similar situation are in physical danger because of local reaction to international attempts at pressure.  

This happened in 1999 in the case of an unmarried teenager convicted of extra-marital sex and sentenced to flogging in Zamfara. Her sentence was illegally brought forward with no notice in deliberate defiance of international pressure. The Governor of Zamfara State actually boasted of his resistance to the many letters he had received from ‘infidels’.  

Protests and letters based on inaccurate information may damage the credibility of local activists. BAOBOB therefore urge petitioners to check the accuracy of the information with local activists before circulating petitions or responding to them.  

BAOBAB have also expressed concern that many petitions present negative stereotypes of Islam and Muslims. Such petitions can inflame sentiments and even result in hostile and violent behaviour by vigilantes. 

They also feel that resorting automatically to international petitions or letter-writing campaigns can reduce their impact.

In their view the priority should be to use local structures and mechanisms to resist retrogressive laws or interpretations of laws. Political Islamists and vigilantes not only intimidate and carry out acts of violence against those who criticise them, but also promote the view that any criticism is anti-Islam.  

One of the means BAOBAB has used to counter this was to pursue appeals in the Sharia system, and thereby demonstrate that people have a right to appeal and to challenge injustices.  Every appeal in the local Sharia courts strengthens this process.  

BAOBAB have called for international solidarity in support of the activists most closely in touch with the issues on the ground, and the wishes of the women and men directly suffering rights violations. The local groups in Nigeria directly representing victims have specifically asked that there NOT be international letter writing campaigns.  

“There is an unbecoming arrogance in assuming that international human rights organisations or others always know better than those directly involved, and therefore can take actions that fly in the face of their express wishes” say BAOBAB

So how can people help?  

Resources are needed to support both the appeal processes and the victims, most of whom are poor rural dwellers who have found their lives and work, and those of their families, disrupted. They are economically hard hit, are under considerable social pressure, and suffer stress.  In cases where it is necessary to consider safe asylum, resources are needed for living and other expenses for victims, their dependents, and families. In addition, there are the costs of fighting the appeals.  

For the long-term, there are two needs: constructing the cultures of recognising rights and fighting violations at the local and national levels; and developing argumentation and advocacy to change the laws, evidence requirements, and procedures.  

In sum, funding for credible organisations doing both immediate and long-term work is urgently needed.  
Exchanges of information, experiences, and knowledge in similar situations would also be helpful, as would practical offers of safe havens outside the community, both within Nigeria and beyond.

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE REPORT: 

Wine Sale: Orders will be available for collection at the June 4 Dinner Meeting. Please be sure to arrange for some other member to look after your order if you are unable to attend. Thanks to all participants, it is a big success. 

Ballet Evening –  June 27. at the Queensland Ballet Centre. Tickets are $30, which includes an after-performance glass of sparkling French wine and a light supper to be shared with the dancers.  We need to sell another 30 tickets, so please bring your money on Wednesday night !!! 

Jazz/Picnic Day to be shared with Beaudesert Zonta, July 6. The highlight will be a viewing of the beautiful Nindooinbah Homestead. Admission $12 per person. BYO picnic lunch. Glasses of wine will be available for sale. More details on a flyer to be available at the Dinner Meeting. Please invite guests for a lovely day out. 

The Walk at Veola's –  July 27 ( in association with Fellowship) has been converted to Christmas in July at Veola's, and will include the opportunity for a couple of walks, and a viewing of some local interests. 

Partners and guests will be welcome.We also hope to have some music provided by our own Rhonda Davidson-Irwin and a colleague. More information will be included on a flyer soon. 

The Trash and Treasure has been rescheduled for September 6 at the River City Centre, Settlement Rd., The Gap. This is a great venue, so we will be able to sell morning teas etc. Please start saving your saleable items ready for the big event. Shirley King will allow the storage of items under her house for 2 months before the sale, and of course we have our storage locker as well. More details soon. 

Zonta Gift Fair – November 2 . Arrangements are progressing. We already have 20 stall holders booked. Bigger update next month. 

The next Fund Raising Meeting will be held at Fran Morrison's home at the Gap, 7.p.m.Monday, June 16. Any new ideas are welcome, and if you would like to attend, please phone Iris Scott on 32892230. 

WHAT IS THE VALLUE OF ONE MEMBER?  

Thanks to Adele Davis at an Area 7 Workshop

Ten little members standing in a line, One disliked the President, then there were nine.
Nine ambitious members offered to work late, One forgot her promise, then there were eight.
Eight creative members had ideas good as heaven, One lost enthusiasm then there was seven.
Seven loyal members got into a fix, They quarreled over programs, and then there were six.
Six members remained with spirit and drive, One moved away, then there were five.
Five steadfast members wished there were more, One became indifferent, then there were four.
Four cheerful members who never disagreed, 'Til one complained of meetings, then there were three.
Three eager members! What do they do? One got discouraged, then there were two.
Two lovely members: our poem is nearly done, One joined a bridge club, then there was one.
One faithful member was feeling rather blue, Met with a neighbour, then there were two.
Two earnest members, each enrolled one more, Doubling their numbers, and then there were four.
Four determined members just couldn’t wait, 'Til each won another, then there were eight.
Eight excited members signed up sixteen more, In another six verses, there’ll be a thousand twenty four!


SNIPPET: 

This little story, printed in the May 2003 issue of the Smithsonian, was drawn to the attention of a member by her husband.

"50 YEARS AGO: SUPERSONIC. on May 18, 1953, Jacqueline Cochran (born 1937) put a F-86 Sabre jet into a dive from 45,000 feet to become the first woman to break the sound barrier. At her death at age 70 in 1980, Cochran, a former beautician, held more speed, altitude and distance records than any other pilot."  

Member reports her husband (ex Air force and obviously a “new age man”) saying, 'if she'd been a man, it would probably be a national day!' 
STORAGE LOCKER:  

Many members have wondered how our Storage Locker works.  Well, thanks to Judith (Ballet) Anderson the following diagram should explain it.  Goods flow into the locker and from there flow out to the various recipients.
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OTHER NEWS:

Jazz loving members of our club will be interested in the Brisbane Jazz Club’s special event featuring past Zontian Clare Hansson in Concert at the Grand Piano (together with her Jazz Trio).  Clare’s many fans will find it hard to resist this event – see details on the enclosed flyer.  
WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





I've learned that even when I have pains, I don't have to be one.





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com





Save the Children 


Fund


Bed linen


Children’s clothes


Household goods





Windana


Children’s clothes


Children's toys and books


Christmas gifts


Comfort Bags


Household goods





DATES TO REMEMBER





Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….


 If you don’t get everything you want, 


Think of the things you don’t get that you don’t want!





Anglican Women’s 


Hostel


Women’s clothes


Household goods


Personal items


Light reading matter








Zonta store





Albert Park Flexi School


Clothing for students and children


Appliances for Mothers' Room and other areas





      Zonta Club of Brisbane Inc.


(Club No. 680 – Area 3 – District 24 – Charter Date 21.10.1971)
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